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VILLAGE 
UPDATE 

 

BROOKSVILLE WESLEYAN CHURCH WELCOMES NEW 
LEAD PASTOR MICHAEL MORRIS 
His first service will be Sunday, July 17th @ 10:00 am. There will be a 
"Welcome to the Family" mingle on Sunday, July 17th, at 6:00 pm in the 
church foyer.  The Village is invited to join BWC in welcoming Pastor and 
Karen Morris. 
Pastor Michael & Karen Morris have been married for 35 years and have two 

grown daughters. Their older daughter, Lindsay, is married to Michael, and they have a 3-year-old son, Nolan. 
They reside in the Detroit, MI, area. Their younger daughter, Kristen, lives in Carmel, IN, and is a special 
education teacher in Indianapolis. 
Pastor Morris has been in ministry for over 30 years. During his pastoral tenure, he has served the Church of 
the Nazarene as senior pastor of 5 churches in MI and IN, the director of the Church Development Institute, an 
assistant district superintendent, a Preaching Ambassador executive board member, and a Doctoral Advisor at 
Olivet Nazarene University. 
Pastor Morris earned a Doctor of Education in Ethical Leadership from Olivet Nazarene University. His 
doctoral research focused on developmental sources of new churches. Prior degrees of Pastor Morris include a 
Master of Ministry in Church Management from Olivet Nazarene University, a Bachelor of Arts in Religion 
from MidAmerica Nazarene University, and an Associate of Arts in Biblical Studies from Nazarene Bible 
College. 
Karen graduated from the University of Michigan with a degree in computer science and psychology. Most 
recently, Karen has served as a registrar for a large Christian school system in Indianapolis. Karen enjoys 
utilizing her spiritual gifts in working with nursery age children, compassionate ministries, and providing 
administrative support. 

YOU MAKE A DIFFERENCE!!!!!! 
Your help is essential to the success of the Village!  Here are some teams that need your time and talent.  
Please fill out a Volunteer Sign-Up Form to become part of a team or ask for more information. 
• Fall Ladies 

Luncheons  
• Fall Yard Sale 

• Christmas Tree 
Lighting 

• Christmas Craft Fair 

• 50th Anniversary 
Celebration 

• Lunch and Learn 

• Health Fair 
• Phillippe Center 

Reception 

Café Corner & 
Maintenance 

Corner 

Property Update 
Corner 

Chaplain’s 
Corner Bulletin Board 

From the Board 
Room 
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CAFÉ CORNER 
Greetings from the Café Corner, 
 

I am excited to open the Kitchen this Fall.  It will be a challenge as food prices are so high but 
hopefully with much planning we can do OK. We are in the planning stages. We hope to have 
some fun meals on Friday nights. 
 

I can’t do it alone, so I need your help! It you have volunteered before, please come back. If 
you have never volunteered, we 

would love to have you do so. There are a 
variety of jobs. We have lots of fun and a 
good chance to meet different people. 
 

First meeting for volunteers to sign up is 
November 1st. 
 

See you then, 
Lucille Nemeth 
Food Service Supervisor 
517-775-4655 

MAINTENANCE CORNER 
John Howell has been hired as the new Maintenance Supervisor. John and his wife Cristin 
have been married for over 25 years and live in the Sherman Oaks Golf community about 10 
minutes away from the village. John attended Indiana Wesleyan University for 3 ½ years 
before transferring to Oklahoma Wesleyan University and graduating in 1998 with his 
Bachelors in Pastoral Ministry. John continued his education and obtained his Masters in 
Business Administration with a specialization in Organizational Leadership from the 
University of South Dakota. John was ordained in the Wesleyan Church in 2000 and has 

served as a bi-vocational pastor in the Iowa-Minnesota District, the Northwest District, and as a consultant for 
The Wesleyan Church. He currently leads a digital-based micro-church called the Sown Network and owns a 
small business called AdminMatch which works alongside pastors and business owners to create structures, 
systems, and processes for their organizations.  
 

John can be reached at 352-737-1056 or maintenance@wesleyanvillage.org  
NEW MAILBOXES 
We will soon begin using the 
new mailboxes. Each of the 
new outside mailboxes have 
slots for outgoing mail.   

FISHING IN THE PONDS 
The situation that led to the No Fishing 
request has hopefully been addressed. 
Residents and their guests only are 
welcome to resume fishing in Wesleyan 
Village ponds. 

TRASH PICKUP 
SCHEDULE 
• Monday is Recycling 
• Wednesday is Yard Waste 
• Friday is Household Trash 

New trash bins are being 
distributed. Please stop in the 
Office to sign out your 
recycling bins. 

DO NOT FEED THE 
ANIMALS 
Please do not feed wild animals (turtles, 
alligators, sand hill cranes)!  Wild 
animals have specialized diets, and they 
can become malnourished or die if fed 
the wrong foods. They also can become 
aggressive and need to be killed. 

The Center Café meal schedule will be: 
Monday Breakfast  8:00 am to 9:30 am 
Tuesday Lunch 11:45 am to 12:45 pm 
Wednesday Lunch 11:45 am to 12:45 pm 
Thursday Lunch 11:45 am to 12:45 pm 
Friday Breakfast  8:00 am to 9:30 am 
Friday Dinner  4:30 pm to 6:00 pm 
Saturday  Closed  
Sunday Brunch/Dinner 11:30 am to 1:00 pm 

Meal pricing will be announced shortly. The Centre Café will open 
on Veteran’s Day, November 11th, 2022 and close on April 9th, 2023.   

mailto:maintenance@wesleyanvillage.org
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PROPERTY UPDATE CORNER 
It has been just a 
little over a year 
now that I have been 
the Property 
Coordinator and I 
just want to thank 
everyone that I have 

helped sell or buy a property here. I 
have loved meeting everyone and 
helping those that want to buy or 
sell. It is so rewarding to help find 
the right fit for everyone interested 
in living here. 
 

Properties are still moving 
rapidly here. We have 7 new 
residents in the last 2 months 
and I want to welcome them all 
to the Village. I hope that the 
residents that are here will look 
around and notice who is new 
and welcome them. They will be 
introduced at the next 
community coffee. I know some 
are not here but just know that 
we are all excited that you have 
chosen to be a part of our great 
community. 

As I always say, keep an eye on 
our website for any additional 
properties, because this changes 
constantly. 
 

Remember YOU are our greatest 
recommendation! 
 

Thank you and God Bless! 
Teresa Goble 
Property Coordinator 
 

teresagoble@wesleyanvillage.org 
www.wesleyanvillage.org 
352-799-1644 (office) 
352-232-4264 (cell) 

NEW CONSTRUCTION 
Construction complete!!!! Moving truck was there on Saturday, July 2nd.  Welcome our new neighbors Bjarne 
and Marie Gabrielson, 8036 Epworth Drive. 
 

 
 
 

 

  
JOB POSTINGS 
There are positions open for 
Maintenance Crew, Grounds Crew, 
Power Washer and Housekeeping 
Crew.  For those interested, please 
stop by the Office and pick up an 
application packet from Gladys 
Van Donkelaar. 

LIBRARY MOVE 
On Wednesday, June 15th, the move to the new Phillippe Center began. 
The Library will be opening in the Phillippe Center soon. 
 
We are excited that the new Phillippe Center will also include a game 
area, coffee bar area, computer area, and reading room. The furniture 
for these areas has not arrived yet. 

mailto:teresagoble@wesleyanvillage.org
http://www.wesleyanvillage.org/
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SEVERE WEATHER REMINDERS 
Copies of the Wesleyan Village Severe 
Weather Information packets and the 
Hernando County All-Hazards Disaster 
Planning Guide are available in the Office 
and at the Elliott Center. 
If you will need assistance in an evacuation 
or need to go to a special needs evacuation 
shelter, register with Hernando County 
Emergency Management NOW by visiting 
HernandoCounty.us/em or by calling (352) 
754-4083. See page 12 of the HC Disaster 
Planning Guide for more details. 

Hernando County’s 
Emergency Alert 
Program 
Register at: 
www.AlertHernando.
org to receive 
automated emergency 
weather alerts and 
other messages from 
Hernando County. 

Brooksville Wesleyan Church 
“The Church Board determined it is 
not safe, affordable or feasible to use 
the church building as a hurricane 
emergency shelter, choosing instead to 
place the church’s emphasis on 
serving the community as an 
emergency supply distribution point 
during the recovery period after major 
storms.” – BWC Bulletin 
 

Please review shelter options to 
include in your Disaster Plan. 

CHAPLAIN’S CORNER  
Hello, Wesleyan Village Friends, 
 
Marcy Schlee, one of our Wesleyan 
Village residents, shared the 
following “Prayer for the Middle 
Aged by a 17th Century Nun” with 
me. Whether or not you think of 
yourself as being “middle-aged,” I 

think this prayer gives us some inspiration: 

“Lord, Thou knowest better than I know myself 
that I am growing older and someday will be old. 
Keep me from the fatal habit of thinking that I 
must say something on every subject and on every 
occasion. Release me from the craving to 
straighten out everybody’s affairs. Make me 
thoughtful but not moody; helpful but not bossy. 
With my vast store of wisdom, it seems a pity not to 
use it all but Thou knowest, Lord, that I want a few 
friends at the end. Keep my mind free from the 
recital of endless details; give me wings to get to 
the point. 

Seal my lips on my aches and pains. They are 
increasing and my love of rehearsing them is 
becoming sweeter as the years go by. I dare not ask 
for grace enough to enjoy the tales of others’ pains 
but help me to endure them with patience. 

I dare not ask for improved memory but for a 
growing humility and lessening cock sureness 
when my memory seems to clash with the 
memories of others. Teach me the glorious lesson 
that occasionally I may be mistaken. Keep me 
reasonably sweet; I do not want to be a saint; some 
of them are so hard to live with. But a sour old 
person is one of the crowning works of the devil. 
Give me the ability to see the good things in 
unexpected places and talents in unexpected 
people. And give me, O Lord, the grace to tell them 
so. Amen.” 

Let us enjoy the humor in this prayer and perhaps 
apply its wisdom to guide our lives as we age! 

With you in Christ’s service, 

Pastor Bill Vallet 
P.S. I remind you that we have several members of 
the Chaplain’s Care Team ready to help carry on the 
Care Team ministry this summer. Administrative 
Assistant Caroline Staley is helping me stay 
connected with you, and you are always welcome to 
contact me directly by phone at 352.232.5588 or 
email me at 
communitychaplain@wesleyanvillage.org.  
 

https://www.hernandocounty.us/departments/departments-a-e/emergency-management
http://www.alerthernando.org/
http://www.alerthernando.org/
mailto:communitychaplain@wesleyanvillage.org
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BULLETIN BOARD  
HILLBILLY BAND 
The Hillbilly Band will be 
performing on Tuesday, July 5th, 
and Tuesday, July 19th, at 6:00 
pm in the Elliott Center. 
August performances will be 
August 2nd and 16th. 

COMMUNITY COFFEE 
The next Coffee will be Friday, July 
22nd, at 9:00 am. A Representative 
from the Hernando County Sherriff’s 
dept. will be presenting information on 
CareLine, Safety and other programs 
appropriate for Seniors. 

JERICHO ROAD FOOD 
DISTRIBUTION 
The next food distribution is 
scheduled for July 19th from 1:00 to 
2:00 pm in the Nicholson Center 
parking lot. 

Wilma Wissbroecker 
will be celebrating 
her 90th birthday 
and her family invite 

you to celebrate with her in a 
Come and Go Open House on 
August 2, 2022 from 2:00 pm to 
4:00 pm at the John and Peggy 
Mervine Pavilion. A card shower 
and /or your presence will be 
your gift for her birthday 
celebration. 

DAIRY QUEEN 
Starting Thursday, July 14th, the bus and/or van ($.50) will be leaving the 
Elliott Center to go to Dairy Queen every Thursday evening at 4:30 pm. 

CRUISE AND BUFFET 
Join us for a tropical island buffet lunch and cruise on Friday, July 29th. 
Board at noon, boat departs at 12:30 for 1 ½ - 2 
hour cruise aboard the Calypso Queen departing 
from the Clearwater Beach Marina. Sign-up is 
posted in the Elliott Center. Cost is $40.00 and 
bus/van is $6.00. We will leave the Elliott Center at 
10:00 am. Sign-up and pay by Monday, July 15th! 

KEY WEST CRUISE 
Please note the date change from the “save the date” information. We 
will be cruising on the Brilliance of the Seas Cruise on Jan 12 - 16, 
2023. We will sail from Tampa on Thursday, Jan 12th, at 4:00PM with 
ports of call Key West, FL, and Nassau, Bahamas - 4 nights, returning 
on Monday, Jan 16th. Transportation to Tampa Pier is not included in 
the cruise price and will be determined once we see how many, we may 
use the Village Van/Bus, people might drive or we may charter a motor 

coach. Motor coaches are expensive due to the fuel cost, but that is something we will look into once we have 
the numbers. Booking early is a must. The best selection of staterooms...confirmed with a $100 per person 
deposit. Payment in full due October 25, 2022. At this time, passengers need to be vaccinated!! There are 
exceptions, which must be made to Royal Caribbean and Laura Gooch can help with that. Cruise flyer is 
attached to this newsletter.  Please complete registration and submit your $100 deposit ASAP for best selection 
and price. Any questions, please contact Laura Gooch. 

ON-GOING ACTIVITIES 
Many on-going activities stop for the summer, change frequency, or change hours. Please check with your 
group leaders for your summer schedules. Pickleball schedule is 7:00 pm Tuesday and Thursday and 8:00 am 
on Saturdays. Line Dancing will continue. Thursday Canasta will continue. 

WHAT’S OPEN! 
The library is 

temporarily closed. 
The Pool is open daily 
 from 7:00 am to 8:00 

pm. 

The Elliott Center is open 
daily from 7:00 am to 8:00 

pm. 

The Nicholson Center is open 
daily from 7:00 am to 8:00 

pm. 
JULY AND AUGUST 2022 ACTIVITIES CALENDARS 
The July calendar is attached. Please keep handy for easy access and to remember upcoming activities. The 
August Calendar will be available at the Office or on the literature rack in the Elliott Center. 
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JULY Name 
1 Berridge, Paul 
1 Marsh, Thomas 
1 Vardaman, Robert 
1 Duda, Martha 
3 Lawrence, Jay 
3 Wilber, Joyce 
4 Reynolds, Richard 
4 Sears, Rhonda 
5 Baxter, D. Burl 
7 DeBellefeuille, Rose Ann 
8 Herring, Terry 
8 Keever, William 
8 Vibbart, James 
9 Harmon, Daniel 
9 Doan, Cynthia 

11 Donahue, Ruth 
12 Leitzel, James 
13 Alderman, Richard 
14 Johnson, Sandra 
14 Warnke, David 
16 Paine, Charles 
16 Reilly, James, Sr. 
17 Jueckstock, Douglas 
17 Otte, Jon 
18 Marville, Helen 
19 Oliver, Keith 
19 Spurling, Daniel 
19 Suman, Glenn 
20 Fiedler, Robert 
20 Ward, Stephen 
20 Augustine, Mary 
21 Rich, Daniel 
22 Gere, Fred 
22 Steinheiser, Linda 
23 Stanford, Warner 
25 Sanford, Bonnie 
25 Tingley, Floyd 
25 Bachman, Jeanette 
25 Jewell, Audrey 
26 Loeding, Richard 
26 McKinney, John 
26 Bush, George 
27 Host, Jacqueline 
27 Deardorff, Susanne 
28 Drury, Keith 
28 Berry, Pauline 
28 Sears, Clyde 
29 Hines, Julian 

 

AUGUST NAME 
1 Silvey, Donna 
1 Light, Melba 
2 Bound, Jerome 
3 Stickel III, John 
3 Williams, Henry (Art) 
3 Burchett, Mary Sue 
4 Davis, Shirley 
4 Gomillion, Brenda 
5 Grady, Colin 
5 Mace, Richard 
5 Scherling, Delores 
6 Bowman, Cindie 
7 Auffhammer, Donald 
7 Horning, Kenneth 
7 Osgood, Robert 
7 Seehus, Carl 
8 Ott, Bettine 
8 Johnson, Donna 
9 Bannister, Eloise 

10 Gardner, Bruce 
10 Triebwasser, David 
11 DeBoalt, Charlotte 
12 Gossard, Edward 
12 Weaver, Dale 
13 Courtney, Max 
13 Kavanaugh, Valerie 
15 Kingen, Judith 
16 Keever, Valerie 
17 Frost, Louise 
17 Oliver, Lois J. 
17 Chavers, G. Raymond 
18 Fancher, Beryl (Valkema) 
18 Laubinger, Jean 
18 Trail, M. Susan 
19 Vardaman, Suzanne 
20 Jenkins, Bruce 
21 Errickson, Paul 
21 Tingley, Donna 
22 Chamberlain, Daniel 
23 McCannell, Jane 
24 Lewis, Larry 
24 Lindsey, Paul 
24 Coverston, Alicia 
25 Barrows, Lawrence 
25 New, Darleen 
26 Thompson, Thomas 

 

26 Berridge, Gloria 
26 Fisher, Mona 
26 Duncan, Paul, Estate 
27 Groves, Shirley 
27 Loeding, Elinor 
27 Bishop, Todd 
27 Bowman, Donald 
28 Danford, John 
29 Chatman, Judy 
31 Goble, Dale 

 
 
 
 
 

 

 

CHARITABLE CONTRIBUTIONS 
Donations can be mailed to Wesleyan Village, 8225 Wesley Drive, Brooksville, FL 34601; or dropped 
off at the Office, or dropped off in the secure drop box at the Elliott Center. Please make checks 
payable to WBCA and indicate in the memo line if there is a specific fund that you would like to 

support (i.e. Village Partners, Activities, or General Fund. Thank you for your support! 
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FROM THE BOARD ROOM 
 

Thank you for your faithful 
stewardship to the community of 

Christ 
 
Over the past months several 
persons have shared their input on 
operational matters in Wesleyan 
Village. One comment that a few 
have made goes a bit like this – “It 
seems that you are trying to run the 
Village like a business.” To that 
we reply, “Thank you.” Maybe you 
intended it as a criticism, but we 
received it as a complement. We 
are encouraged that people are 
taking notice.  
 
There are one million three 
hundred thousand reasons 
($1,300,000) why we need to run 
Wesleyan Village in a business-
like manner. That’s the amount of 
God’s money entrusted annually to 
the Board to operate an active 
adult Christian community. More 
importantly, there is one reason – 
stewardship! We have a 
responsibility to exercise faithful 
stewardship of the resources God 
has entrusted to us. 
 
This community has an excellent 
record on stewardship. As 
individual members you faithfully 
pay your assessments and 

contribute above and beyond to the 
ongoing work of God’s kingdom in 
this community. Our assessment 
collection rate is among the best in 
the nation. Thank you for your 
faithful stewardship. You are 
indeed deserving of our gratitude. 
 
It can be confusing, however, 
when persons seem to think that 
running the Village in a business-
like manner and operating a 
Christian community are somehow 
two incompatible actions. Why 
must we choose between the two? 
Operating a Christian community 
requires that we are good stewards 
and function based upon the 
soundest of business principles.  
 
Good stewardship is a primary 
responsibility of your Board of 
Directors. A part of that 
stewardship is consistency of 
application of governing 
documents. Attorneys who 
specialize in Community 
Association law have made it clear 
that a major problem in community 
associations is inconsistent 
enforcement of rules. Over the past 
year, we not only revised our 
Governing Documents (approved 
by the General Board of 
Administration of The Wesleyan 
Church), but we have written 
and/or revised twenty-seven (27) 
Policies, eight (8) Operating 
Procedures, eleven (11) Job 
Descriptions, and thirty-six (36) 
Forms/Letters and counting. These 
have been placed into a 
Governance Manual. This is part 
of our effort to bring consistency 
to the operating of Wesleyan 

Village – so that everything might 
be done decently and in order. We 
share this that you may grasp the 
importance of what we have spent 
a significant portion of our time on 
over this past year.  
 
Will we continue to run Wesleyan 
Village in a business-like manner? 
We really have no other choice. 
When Dr. P.F. Elliott signed the 
original Certificate of 
Incorporation in 1971, he 
incorporated us under the laws of 
the state of Florida as Wesleyan 
Bible Conference Association, Inc. 
According to that document we are 
a “place of business” pursuant to 
Florida Statutes. We are subject to 
the governing authorities (Romans 
13:1). We will remain faithful to 
our founder’s intent. 
The better stewards we are, the 
healthier Christ-followers we 
become. Operating in a business-
like manner is fundamental to 
being a Christian community. 
Thank you again for your faithful 
stewardship as followers of Christ.  
 
Rev. Gary E. Harris, General 
Director 
Wesleyan Bible Conference 
Association 
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Welcome to our New Board Members 
 

The General Board of Administration of The Wesleyan Church has elected the following persons to the WBCA 
Board of Directors: 
 

Dr. Ron Kelly (Denominational 
Representative) 
Ron is a winter resident of Wesleyan 
Village and has served the 
denomination as a pastor, District 
Superintendent, and as General 
Secretary of The Wesleyan Church.  

Beverly Burger  
Bev is a year-round resident of 
Wesleyan Village and will be 
completing the term vacated by Lois 
Austin. Bev will serve through 
September 30, 2023. 
 

Please welcome and show your support for our newest Directors.  
 

Assessment Notice 
As previously announced (Community Coffee - March 18, 2022), the Board of Directors voted to increase the 
monthly reserve assessment for the Waste Water Treatment System from $5.00 per month to 10.00 per month. 
Beginning October 1, 2022, everyone who pays an assessment will be billed an additional $5.00 per month for 
this cost.  
 
In addition, owners in Shepherd Courts and in the Life Lease Units will receive an increase in their specified 
reserve fund beginning October 1, 2022. Shepherds Court will increase by $5.00 per month and Life Lease Units 
will increase by $15.00/$10.00 per month. These increases are necessary to move toward full funding of these 
reserve funds.  
 
No Board decision has yet been made regarding any increase to the Base Assessment for 2022-2023. The Base 
Assessment has not been raised since March 1, 2021. Any increase to the Base Assessment will be announced at 
the Community Coffee on September 23, 2022. As of now, the total assessment increases effective October 1, 
2022 are: 
 

Area   2021-2022  2022-2023  Total Increase 
Epworth Estates  $210.00  $215.00  $5.00 
Phillippe Park  $210.00  $215.00  $5.00 
Wesley Commons  $210.00  $215.00  $5.00 
Wesleyan Homes  $210.00  $215.00  $5.00 
Wesleyan Manor  $280.00  $285.00  $5.00 
Shepherds Court  $277.00  $287.00  $10.00 
Life Lease #1 *  $270.00  $290.00  $20.00 
Life Lease #2a **  $245.00  $265.00  $20.00 
Life Lease #2b **  $225.00  $240.00  $15.00 
 
*   Life Lease Units purchased after 01/01/2017 
** Life Lease Units purchased prior to 01/01/2017 

 
Board of Directors 
Wesleyan Bible Conference Association 
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DAN AND JOYCE CHAMBERLAIN 70TH ANNIVERSARY 
 
Joyce and Daniel Chamberlain marked their 70th wedding anniversary on June 22nd and celebrated with over 
fifty family members on June 25th in the Elliott Tea Room in Brooksville Wesleyan Village. 
 
Mrs. Chamberlain is the former Joyce Books of Upland, California. Daniel is originally from Mexico, 
Missouri. They met when they were college students at Upland College. The Chamberlains were married on 
June 22, 1952 at the Labish Village Brethren in Christ Church (the church Joyce’s father built as both 
carpenter and pastor) near Salem, Oregon.  Rev. Benjamin Books, Joyce’s father, officiated. 
 
The couple has seven children plus one adopted daughter who comes from Taiwan:  
D. Rodney (Anne) Chamberlain of Woodstock, VA; Mark (Beth) Chamberlain of Goochland, VA; Anthony 
(Ruthanne) Chamberlain of San Jose, Costa Rica; Priscilla (Danny Hollander) Chamberlain of Ann Arbor, 
MI; Aletha (Philip) Huffman of Ocean Springs, MS; Cynthia (Farel) Becker of Wake Forest, NC; Marianne 
(Jonathan) Pinter of East Bend, NC, and Denna (Michael) Fan of Germantown, TN. The couple has 25 
grandchildren and 21 great grandchildren. 
 
Dr. Chamberlain served as an educator and administrator throughout his career with his final appointment 
before retiring being that of president of Houghton College in upstate New York from 1976 to 2006. Joyce 
served as an elementary school teacher for almost a decade near Mechanicsburg, Pennsylvania. While in 
Houghton she was involved in countless volunteer positions within the community including being a hostess 
extraordinaire for many college-related functions.  
 
Daniel Chamberlain has often made this statement to his family in reference to marriage, “It’s not the 
commitment to love so much as the love of commitment that sustains a marriage.” We celebrate Daniel’s and 
Joyce’s love of commitment as evidenced on this special occasion and especially the deep love they continue 
to have for one another. 
 
Submitted by Cindy (Chamberlain) Becker 
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Wesleyan Village Activities - July 2022 
 

Sunda y Monda y Tuesda y Wednesda y Thursda y Frida y Saturda y 

     1 2 

3 4 
July 4th Fellowship 

5 
6:00 pm Hillbilly Band 

6 
10:00 am Lunch Bunch 
Der Dutchman, 
Sarasota 

7 8 9 

10 11 12 13 
 
 
 
 
 
District Conference 

14 
5:00 pm Dairy Queen 
(DQ) 
 
 
 
District Conference 

15 
9 – 3 Moving Sale 
B. Benninger’s House 
23153 Good 
Shepherds Way 
 
 
District Conference 

16 
9 – 3 Moving 
Sale 
B. Benninger’s 
House 
23153 Good 
Shepherds 
Way 

17 
BWC –  
6:00 pm 
Welcome 
Pastor Morris 

18 19 
1:00 pm Jericho Road 
6:00 pm Hillbilly Band 

20 
 

21 
5:00 pm DQ 

22 
9:00 am Community 
Coffee 

23 

24 25 26 27 
 

28 
5:00 pm DQ 

29 
10:00 am Calypso 
Cruise & Buffet 

30 

31   
 

   

Ongoing Activities 

Line Dancing 

9:30 Mon Int. 

9:30 Thurs. 
Beg. 

Men’s Prayer Group 

 7:00 am Wed. & Fri. 

Pickleball  

7:00 pm Tues. & Thurs., 
8:00 am Sat 

Canasta 

1:00 pm Thurs. 

Aerobic Water Exercise 

8:30 am Tues. – Sat. 

Coffee Shop 

Mon.- Fri. 7:00 am – 
8:00 am 

Bread Delivery 

8:30 am Sat. 

Nicholson 
Center 

 





 ~______ 

 

 

WESLEYAN VILLAGE FRIENDS 
ROYAL CARIBBEAN’S BRILLIANCE OF THE SEAS 

4 Night Bahamas & Key West 
From Tampa, FL 

January 12-16, 2023 
 

Thursday, Jan 12, 2023 – depart Wesleyan Village 10 AM for a leisurely drive to Tampa’s Pier 
to board Royal Caribbean’s Brilliance of the Seas.  We will arrive in time to have lunch 
onboard!  Bon Voyage!  
 

Date  Port    Arrive  Depart 
12 Jan/Thu Tampa, FL     4:00 PM 
13 Jan/Fri Key West, Florida  11:00 AM 5:00 PM 
14 Jan/Sat Nassau, Bahamas  10:00 AM 6:00 PM   
15 Jan/Sun Cruising 
16Jan/Mon Tampa, FL    7:00 AM 
 

        After breakfast, disembarkation, clearing customs, we will depart about 8:30AM for our 
journey home.   

 

RATES PER PERSON: 
$100 deposit per person is due at time of booking! 

Category  Deck   Double 
4V - Interior  3, 4, 7, 8 & 9 $ 410.15 
2V – Interior  3, 4, 7, 8 & 9  $445.15 
2N – Ocean View 2, 3 & 4  $ 467.15 
2D – Balcony  7, 8 & 10 $ 612.15 

Payment in full due:  25 October 2022 
Rates and Categories subject to availability. 

Rates include 4 nights aboard Brilliance of the Seas Cruise 
to Nassau, Bahamas & Key West, Florida, 

accommodations, most dining options, nightly 
entertainment and most onboard activities. 

Trip Cancellation Protection Recommended! 
Transportation to Tampa Pier to be advised! 

CRUISING IS FUN WITH FRIENDS! 
 
 

Reservations & Information: 
Laura Gooch, CTC 

Group Coordinator – 304 320-3563 
10 AM – 3PM 

Or 
Deb Sheehan 

Activities & Communications Coordinator 
Office: 352-799-1644  

 

 

Name(s):  Phone: _____________ 
 
Address:  _________________________________________________________________________ 
 
___________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
Email: ________________________________Roommate:___________________ 
 

Special Needs/Diet:  _________________________________________________ 
 
Special Occasions:  __________________________________________________ 
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